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TEA Tidbits--February 11, 2021
Dear TEA members,
TEA Grant Opportunity!
Dear TEA members,
The TEA Achievement Grant Committee is excited to announce they have received $4,000 for the 3rd and 4th quarters of the 2020-2021 school year, to fund small grants for teachers to ensure their students the best experience possible in these extraordinary times. Funds are to support NON-Tech based activities (see examples below), and you must be a member of TEA to apply. Applications will be reviewed quickly and recipients must commit to executing their project whether students are learning in-person or virtually.  Successful applicants will also be given $28 (the equivalent of one hour of the district extra-hours rate) to honor the time it will take to order materials, plan, and write the required reflection.
These grants will be a one time and mostly first come, first served opportunity so don’t put off getting yours turned in! Although you are welcome to reapply if you received a grant last semester, priority will be given to first time applicants.
The application window opens at 8am on Saturday, February 13!
There are three categories available:
1. General supplies [up to $100] – For example, money can be used to purchase colored pencils, glue sticks, construction paper, etc.
1. Social emotional Learning outreach [up to $200] – For example, money can be used for happy snail mail supplies, SEL Read Alouds or little student of the week gifts [NO GIFT CARDS]. Get creative here on how you could help and encourage your students.
1. Project based learning [up to $300] – For example, money can be used for supplies for a project kit with a specified outcome or product [e.g. building a cardboard trebuchet; a cooking kit; a PlayDoh modeling kit].
Steps to apply:
1. Read through the online presentation to understand the parameters of the grant
1. Complete the budget for your proposal (clicking the link will force you to make a copy; please rename the document with: last name_budget)
1. Complete the online application (the application must be completed in one sitting; feel free to preview it to prepare your responses if needed. To add your budget file, choose “My Drive” after clicking “Add File,” then locate your budget document, click on it, and choose “Select”).
General questions should be directed to the TEA Achievement Grant committee chair, Jill Date, at jill.date@thompsonschools.org.
Questions about the Grant Application itself (technologically speaking) can be directed to Carin Barrett at carin.barrett@thompsonschools.org.
We hope you are as excited as we are about the possibilities this additional funding could bring for Thompson students.        
                                                     TEA Achievement Grant Committee
Carin Barrett, Jill Date, Janelle Joers, Michelle Keenan-Harte, Donna Pabst  
Read Across America materials pickup
If you are one of the 50 participants in TEA's Read Across America program, you can pick up your books next Wednesday or Friday, Feb. 17 or 19, between 3:30 and 5:15 PM, at the TEA office, 809 Colorado Ave. If you can't make either time, please email Andy and we can make alternate arrangements. 
Weekend Building Access
TEA has successfully advocated with the district to allow educators to access buildings between 8 AM and 4 PM on Saturday and Sunday (just be in the building by 4 PM, not leave by 4). If you require emergency access, please contact your building principal. We are excited that the district was responsive to our requests. 
Town Hall meeting with Rep. Hugh McKean on 2/13
Virtual town hall meeting with Rep. McKean this Saturday, 9 AM: https://fb.me/e/1VZ3iB82E
Ask him to support pausing CMAS testing this year--tell your own story! 
Negotiations update
Large group negotiations start on February 24. On Feb. 10, the 2+2 committee, made up of Bill Siebers (HR), Dawne Huckaby (LS), Kayla Steele (BHS, negotiations chair), and Andy Crisman (random person), met and agreed upon the critical questions that negotiations will address this year. They are:
1. How can we provide opportunities for effective professional development within the district?
1. How do we create a system that maximizes teachers' ability to shape their own professional activities?
1. How do we provide a continuum of services that ensure a safe learning and teaching environment to meet the needs of a diverse student population?
1. What are the quality learning and working conditions for specialized programs and schools, including K-8 schools?  
1. How do we structure time within the contract day to maximize student learning and teacher effectiveness?
1. How can we recruit and retain quality teachers?
1. How do we address Memorandum of Understanding cleanup? 
Vaccine Update
Here's what TEA knows right now (okay, what Andy can remember right now):
1. HR, at TEA's urging, has committed to covering classes for vaccine appointments without the employee having to take annual leave. This is an admirable step. While we know there may be some coverage snafus, we are grateful for the consideration.  
1. The district has given UCHealth a list of employees, in a priority order based on the percentage of the day they spend with students. 
1. Having said that, there seems to be evidence that UCHealth, after the first "flight" of educators (SHOAs, ILC, etc.), may have mixed the rest of the lists together.  
1. If you get an invite to make a vaccine appointment, it is for you ONLY--an invite did not necessarily go to your teaching partner. The number of invites will be based on the number of vaccines available that week/day, and people are getting called in random order.  
1. TEA is talking with the district about scenarios for secondary students returning to learn. Our position is that teachers need to be at least 2 weeks past their second vaccination; students still spread the virus; vaccines aren't available for students under 16; physical distancing, masking, and sanitizing measures still need to be taken; any return to full time learning needs to take these safety measures into account (i.e., students still need to be at least 3 feet apart, masked, etc.).
Tuition Reimbursement
Did you know that, through a program negotiated by TEA, you can be reimbursed for up to $1,000 of your graduate level tuition each year? Visit here to learn more details and to see the form. It is due by June 1 of each year. 
Pause CMAS testing for this year
Sign the petition today! If it shows up as "Andy", be sure to change your name.
Retirement Planning? Read this
Karl Fisch is a retired Colorado math and computer teacher, and he has written this book especially about retirement planning for PERA employees. It's free on Kindle if you have a prime membership, and $5 if you don't. I hope it is helpful. 
CEA legislative text updates: 
With the legislative session starting this week, make sure to sign up for CEA text alerts! https://www.coloradoea.org/sign-up-for-text-alerts-from-cea/
One of CEA's biggest immediate priorities is to push for a pause on CMAS testing for this year. There are practical as well as social justice reasons for this.Here's an article on the racist beginnings of the SAT and other standardized testing. 
o   Early Career Educator Racial and Social Justice Series: Advancing Racial Justice in Education - NEA's Center for Organizing, in collaboration with the Center for Social Justice, is hosting a series of webinars for Early Career Educators centered around racial and social justice, specifically focusing on supporting educators of color. The second webinar of this series will focus on examining and deepening the skills and knowledge needed to support leaders with racial analysis and implementing equity into organizations. You will learn to apply a race equity lens to your work and how to develop action plans meant to further racial justice in education. 
o   Wednesday, February 17, 2021 5:00 PM - 6:30 PM MT 
o   Register: https://secure.ngpvan.com/tjX3Zm5Tt0SGv7u97NZogA2?ms=eceracialjusticeemail
·         

[bookmark: _GoBack]Webinar:  Building Routine for Student Success in a Virtual Space 
o   How can physical classroom routines (submitting work and getting help) be transformed for effective use in virtual spaces? This webinar will discuss how to teach students the necessary skills to confidently navigate virtual learning communities and also help students transition to virtual/remote learning that seems familiar to face-to-face instruction. 
o   Monday, February 22, 5-6pm MST 
o   Register: https://www.mobilize.us/nea/event/365269/
Solidarity!
Sincerely,
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Andy Crisman 
tea@coloradoea.org 
http://thompsoneducationassociation.org 
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